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Thank you for utilizing Derby local authority for Appropriate Body (AB) services for 
your early career teachers (ECTs) and newly qualified teachers (NQTs).  
 
As you will be aware, local authorities are no longer operating as ABs from the end 
of this academic year. It has been a pleasure working alongside school leaders and 
new teachers to the city and we are sad that we will no longer be able to offer this 
service for you.  
 
For your new ECT cohort you need to ensure: 

• The school HT/Induction tutor signs up to an Appropriate Body via a Teaching 
School Hub (TSH) - find an AB 

 
• Register with a training provider -  support for ECTs 

 
• Register school via DfE portal Manage training for ECTs to include ECT and 

inductor tutor details 
 
Documents to refer to: 

• Induction for early career teachers  
 

• Appropriate body language  
 
 
Jayne and I would like to thank all schools who have utilized our Appropriate Body 
service for your NQTs and ECTs. We wish you well for the future with your trainee 
teachers.  
 
We are still available for any other school related enquiries: 
Shaheen - Shaheen.parekh@derby.gov.uk Tel: 07812 301241  
Jayne - Jayne.hadfield@derby.gov.uk Tel: 01332 630364 
 
Best wishes,  
Jayne and Shaheen  
 

 
 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/statutory-teacher-induction-appropriate-bodies/find-an-appropriate-body
https://support-for-early-career-teachers.education.gov.uk/
https://manage-training-for-early-career-teachers.education.gov.uk/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6629237f3b0122a378a7e6ef/Induction_for_early_career_teachers__England__statutory_guidance_.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/appropriate-bodies-guidance-induction-and-the-early-career-framework
mailto:Shaheen.parekh@derby.gov.uk
mailto:Jayne.hadfield@derby.gov.uk

